
UNDER SECRETARY OF STATE 


FOR MANAGEMENT 


WASHINGTON 


Dear Ms. Stewart: 

The Department ofState has a longstanding and continuing commitment to 
preserving the history of U.S. diplomacy, established in authorities under the 
rederal Records Act.of 1950. I am writing to you, the representative of Secretary 
of State Madeleine K. Albright, as well as to representatives ofother fonner 
Secretaries (principals), to request your assistance in further meeting this 
requirement. 

The Federal Records Act of 1950, as amended, 44 U.S.C. chapters 29, 31 
and 33~ seeks to ensure the preservation ofan authoritative record ofofficial 
correspondence, communications, and documenta~ion. Last year, in Bulletin 2013­
03, the National Archives and Records Administration (NARA) clarified records 
management responsibi I ities regarding tl:te use of personal email accounts for 
official government business. NARA recommended that agencies refer Lo its 
guidance when advising incoming and departing agency employees about their 
records management responsibilities. This bulletin was followed by additional 
NARA guidance on managing email issued on September 15, 2014. See enclosed. 

\Ve recognize that some period of time has passed since your principal 
served as Secretary of State and that the NARA guidance post-dates that service. 
Neve1theless, we bring the NARA guidance to your attention in order LO ensure 
that the Department's records are as complete as possible. Accordingly, we ask 
that should your principal or his or her authorized representative be aware or 
become aware in the future of a federal record, such as an email sent or received on 
a personal email account while serving as Secretary of St.ate, that a copy of this 
record be made available to the Department. In this regard, please note that 
diverse Department records are subject to various disposition schedules, with most 
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Secretary ofState records retained permanently. We ask that a record be provided 
to the Department if there is reason to believe that it may not otherwise be 
preserved in the Department's recordkeeping system. 

The Depattment is willing to provide assistance to you in this effort. In the 
meantime, should you have any questions regarding this request, please do not 
hesitate to contact William Fischer, A/GlS/IPS/RA., Agency Records Officer, at 
(202) 261 -8369. 

We greatly appreciate your consideration ofand assistance with this matter. 

Sincerely, 
I 

~~t: 
Patrick F . Kennedy 


